
2025 Valley Fliers Annual General Meeting
March 12, 2025
Officers Present: Morrow, Wildstone, DeWitt, Smith, Hewitt, Vader
Members Present: 23, plus 7 by proxy
Meeting Commenced at: 6:30
Opening Remarks
Sean called the meeting to order and reviewed the agenda.  The club is flying more and seems to be 
doing well.  He introduced Ted Boe, a new member.  He also introduced the current board.

Treasurer’s Report
See the slides. Ten shares traded.  Minimum flying fees are up.  Maintenance costs pushed up our rates.  
The avionics upgrades ran about 25% higher than we expected.  The increased hangar costs did drive up 
our dues.  Sean asked why the minimum flight hour is taxed.  Alan says he still does not agree with the 
state on that point, but the state is requiring us to do it.  We don’t have money and time to fight with them 
on the question.   
Total current assets are down a little from 2023, but held up okay given what we went through.  
Income was down because we had planes down for big chunks of the year.  Flight time revenue was also 
down.  Insurance went up about 35%.  Alan hopes that doesn’t happen again this year.  Sean noted that 
Skand has been researching other insurance options.  Hangar rent is up about 80%.  General and 
Administrative costs went up, in part due to Schedulemaster price increases.  Depreciation is a non-cash 
item.  The Other item at the bottom of the Income Statement is actually due to sales of avionics we took 
out.  Landing Fees are generally zero because Alan charges them back to the members that incur them.  
Question from the floor: the insurance costs on the slides are at last year’s rate?  Answer: it is.  The costs 
will be higher in 2025.  Question from the floor: when some of the insurance claims get old will our rates 
come back down?  Answer: We hope they won’t go up so quickly.  The net income of about -$20000 is a 
good recovery in the latter part of the year. 
The goal for is to match the hourly rates for our planes to their hourly costs.  117 and 9MA’s rates did not 
come close to covering their annual costs.  The effective rates shown on his hourly cost analysis slide 
include the average hourly costs of dues in order to allow better comparison to renting.  
Alan’s analysis says we needed about $108000 at the end of the year to cover our reserves, we had 
about $144000 in cash and receivables at the end of the year.  63S’s annual looks to be more expensive 
than Alan’s analysis included.  Question from the floor: why was 9MA February 2025 maintenance so 
expensive?  Chris will check.  The annuals in 2025 are eating into our reserves a bit, but they’ll likely 
bounce back.  Question from the floor: would the board be interested in owner-assisted annuals?  
Answer: Sean noted that we already have trouble getting help with simple maintenance so it doesn’t 
seem like a good fit.  Alan suggested we will likely need a small dues increase in 2025.  We also should 
be able to do some small upgrades.  Question from the floor: are we done with 88L?  Answer: we believe 
so.  Question from the floor: were the planes’ insured values low?  Answer: we have attempted to insure 
them for bigger amounts.  Kelsey used sale listing to try to push the insured values up.  Alan noted our 
insurance company won’t consider deductibles.  Commenter from the floor said Avemco (our insurer) is 
the best insurance he could find.  

Items up for Vote
Kelsey moved to accept the 2024 AGM minutes as recorded.] Scott Glassmyer seconded, the motion 
passed unanimously.
Geoff moved to approve the grant of 2 hours per month to the Maintenance officer.  Kelsey seconded.  
The motion passed unanimously.
Geoff moved to approve the grant of 2 hours per month to the Treasurer.  Kelsey seconded.  The motion 
passed unanimously.

Will Cole spoke to his proposed bylaws addition, even though there were not sufficient members for 
consideration of a bylaws change.  Will felt that the training requirement imposed by the board via email 



should have been discussed in a public meeting of the membership.  Kelsey noted the board only acted 
when we had a couple of issues associated with those avionics and felt it needed to act in the interests of 
safety.  Kelsey proposed we write up a handbook for the club to try to have something lighter than the 
bylaws to try to address the concern Will raised.  Alan asked if this was a communication issue that Will 
was trying to address?  Will says yes.  Will felt that a special meeting of the board should have been 
called.  Sean agreed that would have been appropriate.  Alan said we should have had a better plan 
around the rollout of the avionics.  Will said his intent was to ensure members would have been able to be 
present for the board’s discussion.  Sean says the board will be more transparent in the future.  

Sean solicited nominations from the floor for each office.  No further nominations were received.  
Kelsey Wildstone then introduced herself and reviewed her activities on the board.  She’s been part of the 
club since 2015.  She’s very receptive to feedback from members.  
Will Cole moved to accept the uncontested positions.  Scott Glassmyer seconded.  The following were 
elected via voice vote:

President: Sean Morrow
Treasurer: Alan DeWitt
Maintenance Officer: Chris Hewitt
Secretary: Tim Vader
Safety Officer: Geoff Smith

Maintenance Report
See Chris’s handouts.  Maintenance has been a burden because we haven’t had any on-field 
maintenance.  We now have someone on the field to help, though she is booked out quite a ways.  Being 
gentle to the planes has been helpful.  Vertex in Arlington has been doing our annuals and we are pretty 
happy with them.  Chris has a group chat of people willing to help with ferry flights.  In general he feels 
good about the health of the fleet.  He expects 727 to be a little expensive. Members can do simple 
maintenance.  Chris has a lot on his plate.  727 needs new screws in the wheel pants.  We will need to 
work on the dampener to address the wobble.  9MA: many of nut plates from annual have broken off from 
annual.  9MA’s annual was expensive in part due to a need to replace the engine mounts.  Alan noted 
those mounts were new when 9MA got its new engine. 

Safety Officer’s Report
Geoff noted the 172 recently had the yoke pad fall off.  He is going to get it reattached.  On the 182 the 
other day the aileron was bent up.  He bent it back.  He reminded members to let him or Chris know if 
they bend something or notice something bent.
Geoff said he is getting tired of all the Rainier Aviation planes in the flow.  He has been looking for good 
times to fly and avoid them.  He displayed a map Rainier had produced and distributed.  Geoff shared that 
a recent day he and a student got squeezed between two Rainier planes There are a lot of planes in a 
small area.  Kelsey asked how many landings would qualify Auburn for a tower?  Answer: it could happen 
quickly if Auburn paid to put up a tower.  Commenter from the floor noted that a recent lap of the pattern 
had ten airplanes communicate.  Geoff reviewed pattern entry guidance from the PHAK.  The diagram 
includes an alternate entry with cross-over into the downwind without a teardrop, but Geoff doesn’t 
recommend it.  Geoff really wanted all the hangar stripes to be laid down by now, but he still plans to 
address it.  He has improved the process of loading the databases into the avionics.  The accounts are 
now on a set-it and forget-it process.  He says 63S is the easiest.  The Dynon is easy when it accepts the 
USB, but it doesn’t always.  He asks the if a member needs to fly IFR and the database is out of date, 
ping him and he will try to quickly update it.  Question from the floor: which is easier, the wood blocks or 
the metal track bridges?  Sean says the wood is better.  The plates are still there.  Commenter asked if 
we were going to wood for all?  Sean says he thinks they hope to get wood for all.  Geoff intends to put 
ropes on the metal bridges.  



CO2 Monitors Kelsey distributed a spreadsheet with options for CO2 monitoring hardware.  She does 
not feel the placards are reliable.  Kelsey highlighted two of those options, one panel mount and one 
portable.  Sean suggested they be added as an item for next month’s board meeting.

Election Results
Vice President: Kelsey Wildstone
Sean thanked Nick for running.

Door Prizes
1 Hour Flight Time: Andrew Clapp
1 Hour Flight Time: Ted Boe
1 Hour Flight Time: Geoff Snith
1 Hour Flight Time: Ed Bryce 
1 Hour Flight Time: Will Cole
Flight Review with Ed Bryce: Sydney Hoover
Flight Review with Jake Steinman: Scott Glassmyer
Flight Review with Jake Steinman: Ankur Verma

Meeting Adjourned at: 8:16






